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 January 23, 2025 
 
 
Chris Zadel  
Northern Colorado Constructors 
9075 Weld County Road 10 
Fort Lupton, CO 80621 
 
Re: Surety Reduction Request SR-4, Notice of Pending Approval  
 Perry Pit, Permit No. M-1990-098 
 
Dear Mr. Zadel: 
 
On January 23, 2025, the Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) 
approved the request for a surety reduction (SR-4) at the Perry Pit, M1990-098 to $39,457.00. This 
decision reduces the amount of the financial warranty and does not approve any release of reclamation 
responsibility for the tasks associated with this request. Please provide a rider to the current Financial 
Warranty or submit a new Financial Warranty reflecting this reduction. If you wish to submit a different 
type of Financial Warranty, please contact our office for the applicable form.  
 
In accordance with Rule 4.17.2(5), the Division is required to wait thirty (30) days from the approval date 
to allow for appeal of the Division’s decision. Once this period closes and no appeal has been submitted 
the decision will be final.  
 
Please contact Patrick Lennberg (720) 665-0836 or email at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us if you have 
any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert; DRMS 
  
ec: Chris Zadel, NCCI, chrisz@ncconstructors.com  
 JC York, JT Consulting, jcyork@j-tconsulting.com 
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